DENNINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
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MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON
MONDAY SEPTEMBER 17TH 
IN THE JUBILEE HALL AT 7.30pm
Councillors:
Mr. Robert C .T. Wardley (Chairman) Robert C. Rous (Vice Chairman), John Calver, Matt Lunn, Mary Mann, Nick Watts, Rebecca Smith, Katherine Whitbread
Copied for information to: District Cllrs. Colin Walker and Christopher Hudson; 

County Councillor Colin Hart; Suffolk Constabulary: PC Mark Bryant
Present:
Mr. Robert C .T. Wardley (Chairman), Robert C. Rous (Vice Chairman), John Calver,

Matt Lunn, Mary Mann,  Katherine Whitbread
Members of the public: 2


Clerk: Mrs Ruth Hart
1. APOLOGIES: Rebecca Smith
2. TO CONFIRM AND SIGN THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON JUNE 18TH 2012: These were agreed and signed as a true record
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: Robert Rous (Dennington Parish Church)
4.
REGISTER OF INTERESTS the clerk thanked councillors who had already completed these.  She informed councillors that Clerks were asked by SALC in August to register councillors for the online register of interests. SALC are in the process of contacting all councillors by email to gather the information, as well as clerks keeping the information securely.  For those without email facilities, it is intended that clerks or another councillor will assist. 
4. CASUAL VACANCY Councillors considered potential candidates and it was agreed that the Chair would contact them.
5. REPORTS :  site for new bench:  Councillors were informed that the preferred site was to overlook the new tennis court once this was installed.  In the meantime it is stored securely.
Castle Radio: 2 councillors and the clerk attended an open house session at Castle Community Radio alongside councillors from nearby parishes.  The trustees explained that through a grant, they had been able to purchase second-hand equipment to set up the studio.  Then followed a tour of the facilities and a brief outline of the station’s intentions. They had also set up a computer suite using I.T. equipment donated by the police, which they hope will be used for distance learning.  After some discussion it was decided not to contribute any parish funds at the moment.
6. HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS  It was noted that following flooding on the junction between the B1116/1118 at Frostley, flood signs still remained.  Clerk to action their removal.
7.
CLERK’S REPORT –The clerk gave a short summary of training undertaken on the New Clerk’s training day and informed the meeting that she was due to attend a half day’s session on the budget in October. 
Accounts:
Bank Accounts:
HSBC Account No 1: 
£1,588










HSBC Account No 2:
£3,026







Cheques signed since last meeting:

100313
J Fuller (tractor repair)

£60.00

100314
SALC (training day)

£57.60




Cheques to be agreed and signed at this meeting:

100315
R Hart – stationary

£37.50

100316
R Hart – mileage

£40.50

100317
J Fuller – tractor repair

£280.33

100318
BDP LLP – auditors

£144.00


100319
R Hart – salary


£367.50

100320
Came and Co – insurance
£379.12

100321
P Reeve – grass cutting

£65.00

100322
D Wright – strimming

£52.00
Insurance:  The clerk had sought an alternative quote for insurance through Suffolk ACRE, which had been more expensive than the renewal quote from Came and Company. She recommended renewing insurance with Came and Company for 3 years, October 2012 – 2015, at an annual premium of £379.12. This was agreed.
8.
VILLAGE SQUARE/POND SITE There was a general discussion of the condition of the site – jubilee posts, seat, should the posts be replaced with kerbstones? Since the seat was installed it is now being used more. Councillors were asked to have a look at the site before the next meeting and consider  the need for future repairs. Councillors also discussed the possibility of the District Council contributing to the cost of the repairs.  Clerk’s action to contact both the District Councillor and Conservation Officer.
7. CONFIRMATION OF RESPONSE FROM EXTERNAL AUDITOR – BDO  no matters which
came to their attention.  The public have the right to view the response from the auditors, and a notice to that effect is on the noticeboard outside the Clothes Peg for 14 days.
Councillors approved and accepted the annual return: proposed by J. Calver and seconded by R. Rous
8. CORRESPONDENCE:-

Conservation Area Plan (final), has been received, with summary of responses from public consultation – copy in blue circulation folder

consultation on payment methods, although this consultation ended last week, it is important for councilors to note the proposal to remove the sole method of payment of cheque with 2 signatories, and to allow online banking and payments.  This option will allow greater flexibility and speed up response/payments.  If this proposal is successful, it is likely to become effective by the start of the new financial year.  When further information is issued we will schedule an agenda item and make a decision.

letter from Sports Club re planning application: confirmed management of new tennis court, disabled access. (It was queried whether the entrance from Badingham Rd was wide enough for wheelchair access. This will be reviewed once court is installed.
contents of blue folder:-

parish plan, payment methods summary, flood plan consultation, police and crime commissioner elections, NALC update, LAIS update, info re revised bus timetables, info re sustainable communities act, hard copy of pecuniary interests information, report from Sizewell A and B Stakeholder Group, letter from Leiston Citizens Advice Bureau, Suffolk Acre Update, The Local Councillor Issue 3, Suffolk View Summer 2012, SCRN Newsletter, Rural Statement from Defra
9. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS  AT 7.30

November 12th (budget)
Proposed for 2013:-

February 18th
May 13th annual meeting and AGM, to start at 7pm
July 22nd
Sept 16th
Nov 11th (budget)

10. PUBLIC SESSION: The Chair thanked Peter Reeve and David Wright for their work.
Meeting closed at 8.15
Signed………………………………………………….  Date ………………………………
Clerk: Mrs. Ruth Hart, Mary Vale, The Street, Ashfield cum Thorpe, IP14 6 LX  01728 685622  hart.ruth1@gmail.com

